
 

 

Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting January 22, 2019 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly 

meeting on January 22, 2019 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room of 

Alexandria City Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser, Ryan Garrett, and 

Bridgette Rogers. Quorum established.   

Mayor Bennett Armstrong and Attorney Vester Parsley were also present. The meeting 

commenced with a prayer from Attorney Vester Parsley and the pledge of allegiance.  

The meeting began with Mayor Armstrong requesting the minutes from the December 18
th

 

meeting be reviewed.  Alderman Charlie Fraser made a motion to accept the minutes for 

December 18, 2018 as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman Lynne Dickerson.  Motion 

passed unopposed.    

Mayor Armstrong opened the floor for citizen’s comments. No comments from citizens. 

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Sewer Report was presented by Dale Smith.  The Town received a letter from the State Division 

of Water Resources concerning suspended solids violations that were being caused by the algae 

bloom in the post equalization basin.  Mr. Smith has written a draft letter for Mayor Armstrong 

to respond to the State.  He is currently working with Jerry Warren to address the nutrient levels 

at the sewer plant and the upgrades required to conform to the required permit.  Mr. Smith 

brought a draft contract for the board to review.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the 

sewer report.  Motion seconded by Alderman Ryan Garrett.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Water Report was presented by Rich Potter.  The price for the backup pressure valve is three 

thousand seven hundred and eighty nine dollars ($3789.00).  We are still waiting on the repair 

bill from John Bouchard for the work he completed last month on the pump house motors. These 

motors are being damaged by the chlorine gases from the water entering the clear well. Mr. 

Potter proposed the installation of a vent and piping that would address the buildup of chlorine 

gas in the building.  He believes it would cost about nine hundred dollars ($900.00) to correct the 

issue.  Booster station is ready for the VFD’s to be installed.  If all the inspections are able to be 

scheduled timely they are hoping to be up and running by the end of February.  Mr. Brian 

Grisham addressed the board concerning the meter boxes for the apartments on Hwy 70.  Mr. 

Grisham also completed the testing of the fire hydrants.  The sewer and water taps that are being 

installed for the new builds on East Main were discussed. Alderman Fraser made a motion to 

accept the water report.  Motion seconded by Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Alderman Dickerson made a motion to have the chlorine repairs made to the pump house. 

Motion seconded by Alderman Fraser.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Police report was presented by Police Chief Russell; see attachment A.  Motion was made by 

Alderman Fraser to accept the Police report.  Alderman Dickerson seconded the motion.   

Motion passed unopposed.  

Fire report was presented by Fire Assistant Chief John Partridge; see attachment B.  The fire 

department is working with Smithville Fire Department on writing an auto aid agreement for 

Smithville to be able to cover Alexandria with their ladder truck for large building, structure 

fires.  DeKalb County is also writing an auto aid agreement for medical calls. Alderman 

Dickerson made a motion to accept the fire report as presented.  Alderman Bridgette Rogers 

seconded the motion. Motion passed unopposed. 



 

 

Streets report was presented by Mayor Armstrong; see attachment C.  Total spent $245.24. 

Discussion was held concerning asphalt cold patch for Streets and Water Department. Alderman 

Dickerson made a motion to accept the report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman 

Fraser.  Motion passed unopposed.   

Financial report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, MFO; see attachment D.  Mrs. Tetlow 

went over the Water Depreciation and Income on the Water and Sewer Fund.  Alderman Fraser 

made a motion to accept the financial report as presented.  Motion seconded by Alderman 

Rogers.  Motion passed unopposed.  

Mayor’s report was presented by Mayor Armstrong.  Mayor Armstrong met with Susan Williams 

of the Chamber of Commerce concerning grants to beautify the town square. The Grant has a 

one year rotation that just completed.  The grant would pay a portion of the monies that are 

expended by the business owners toward the beautification of the square on a sliding basis over 

multiple years. Motion was made to accept the Mayor’s report as presented by Alderman Fraser 

and seconded by Alderman Dickerson.  Motion passed unopposed. 

Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Attorney Parsley had nothing to 

discuss.  Alderman Fraser made a motion to accept the report as presented.  Alderman Dickerson 

seconded the motion.  Motion passed unopposed. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Mayor Armstrong presented Alderman Lynne Dickerson with her certificate for completing the 

Elected Officials Training.  He also addressed the training components required for all 

Aldermen.   Mrs. Tetlow went over the Utility Board Training that is required for the Aldermen.   

Mayor Armstrong led the discussion on the Town’s response to the Division of Water Resources.  

He turned the floor over to town engineer, Jerry Warren.  Radio read meter replacement could 

have an 18% decrease in unmetered water loss.  The cost for 900 meters is between four hundred 

and five hundred thousand dollars ($400,000 - $500,000).  State Revolving Fund requires a letter 

to request the town to be rated for possible funding to cover upgrades to the water and sewer 

system.  USDA money can go a longer term to cover the life of the sewer system repairs and 

upgrades.  The upgrades to the sewer plant are still being determined based on testing.  Currently 

we are looking for the best place to find funding and grant money.  Mrs. Tetlow went over the 5 

year Capital Project Plan from the workshop for the rate study that is required for Water and 

Wastewater Order.  Water’s Capital Projects include a thirty thousand dollar ($30,000) water 

pump and the five hundred thousand dollar ($500,000) radio read meters. The Sewer’s Capital 

Projects include the Inflow and Infiltration testing and Clean/Camera the lines as linked to the 

sewer plant upgrade.  Motion was made by Alderman Garret to have Jerry Warren pursue the 

State Revolving Fund rating. Motion was seconded by Alderman Rogers.  Mayor Armstrong 

called for a roll-call vote.  

Dickerson – Aye  

Frasier – Aye  

Garrett – Aye 

Rogers – Aye 

Motion passed. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Fire Department – Grant Writing Approval.  Assistant Chief Partridge addressed the board 

concerning approval to seek a grant from Firehouse Subs for the Fire Department to replace the 

extrication equipment. This is a 100% grant; no monies are required from the town. Alderman 

Rogers made a motion to give the Fire Department authority to seek the grant from Firehouse 

Subs.  Motion seconded by Alderman Dickerson. Motion passed unopposed. 



 

 

Mayor Armstrong addressed the contracts for Kyle Owen, Water Department and Dale Smith, 

Sewer Department.  Kyle Owen’s contract is up for review in February.  Discussion was held 

concerning the contracts and the town’s needs.  Workshop to have Kyle Owen present his 

contract for Water Department to the Board was scheduled for 6:30pm on January 31, 2019.  

Alderman Garrett made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Rogers seconded the motion.  Motion 

passed.  

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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